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Quarterly Edition - April 2020 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Stoddard’s facilities are following the guidance of health and safety regulations that are being imple-
mented due to the Coronavirus (COVID-19). The standards and guidelines that have been outlined 
and instructed by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) are currently in effect at 
all of our facilities to ensure the health and wellness of our residents. CMS is responsible for ensur-
ing the health and safety of nursing home residents by enforcing the standards required to help 
each resident attain or maintain their highest level of well-being. In light of the recent spread of 
COVID-19, CMS is providing additional guidance to nursing homes to help control and prevent the 
spread of the virus.  
  
We want to make residents, their families, our dedicated staff and our community aware of this pre-
sent condition and reassure everyone that we are on top of the situation. Therefore, the following 
initiatives are being implemented at all of our facilities: 

 Visitor and employee screening upon entrance 
(this includes taking temperature and screening 
questionnaire) 

 Handwashing and sanitization of hands upon 
entrance 

 Visitor restriction (including family members) 

 Limiting visitors to only medical team personnel 
(physicians, NPs, etc.) 

 Cancelling all events involving outside personnel 

  Routine education for staff on new updates from 
CDC and CMS concerning new developments for 
COVID-19 

 Nursing staff updates family members via phone about 
residents’ condition, as needed 

 Residents will be able to talk to family members via 
skype (process underway) 

 Residents are being assessed for COVID-19 symptoms 
on a daily basis 

 Assessment of emergency preparedness supplies 

 Emergency preparedness equipment in place 

 Emergency supply of food and water in place 

 Handwashing supplies in place 

 Ongoing cleaning/sanitization of facility 

 

Hospitals and nursing homes are on the front line of the battle against COVID-19 and need the 
tools that are necessary to care for patients and residents. Our nursing facilities are in need of the 
following Items: 

 Paper plates 

 Disposable Cups 

 Disposable Utensils 

 Sanitizer Wipes 

 Powder Free Synthetic Exam Gloves 

 Surgical Face Masks 

 Ipads (for residents to connect with families that cannot visit) 

Stoddard’s Focus on Coronavirus Prevention 

Donations Needed 

All donations may be delivered directly to the facility and placed in the bin outside the front door 
marked DONATIONS. Thank you, in advance, for your kindness and generous support. 

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shutterstock.com%2Fsearch%2Fcorner%2Bmetal%2Belements%3Fsearchterm%3Dcorner%2520metal%2520elements%26sort%3Dpopular%26safe%3Dtrue%26search_source%3Dbase_related_searches%26language%3Den&psig=AOvVaw2TA
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shutterstock.com%2Fsearch%2Fcorner%2Bmetal%2Belements%3Fsearchterm%3Dcorner%2520metal%2520elements%26sort%3Dpopular%26safe%3Dtrue%26search_source%3Dbase_related_searches%26language%3Den&psig=AOvVaw2TA


“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Stoddard Staff’s Focus on Coronavirus Prevention 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Staff members implement the necessary precautions to ensure that residents and employees are safe. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

To make a donation, please visit:  
www.stoddardbaptistfoundation.org/donate.php 

Designation Numbers:  

9672 & 9673 

Designation Number:  

94544/74410 

Sharing success of programs with our communities in order to encourage confidence  

in sustaining repetitive support, growth and utilization of services 

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php


“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Hosted by: Ms. Keisha M. Clark, Director of Development 
 

kclark@sbhfdc.org 

  

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

President/CEO Attends Channel 9 Community Event 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Mr. Steve Nash, President and CEO, attended a D.C. community event hosted by the Channel 9 Get 
UP Team. While there, he was honored to meet and greet several Channel 9 Team Members,  
including the Mayor of Hyattsville, Maryland. 

Mr. Nash and Mr. Tony Perkins,  
Get Up DC Host 

Mr. Nash and Ms. Annie Yu,  
Get Up DC Host 

Mr. Nash and Mr. Howard Bernstein,  
Weekday Morning Meteorologist 

Mr. Nash and Reese Waters,  
Get Up DC Host 

Mr. Nash and Ms. Candace B.  
Hollingsworth, Mayor of Hyattsville, MD 



“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Employee Memorials 

In Loving Memory 

Board members, staff and residents honor the memory and contributions of two staff members and one  
volunteer who recently transitioned from this earthly realm to their heavenly home.  
 
Mr. Janeiro Padgett, affectionately known as “Deak”, served as a Dietary Aide in the Food and Nutrition 
Department at Stoddard Baptist Global Care since April 16, 1990. Deak was a humble and faithful servant in 
his department as he completed various duties, as needed. He was always cheerful and shared his love of 
music and football as an avid Oakland Raiders fan. 
 
Mrs. Gayle Jackson served as the Accounts Payable Agent in the Finance Department at Stoddard Baptist 
Nursing Home since April 8, 1991. Gayle was a wonderful asset to the Finance Department and put a smile 
on everyone’s face that she communicated with throughout the day. She was well known for her great 
sense of humor and signature banana pudding. 
 
Elder Reginald Cabell began serving as a volunteer, along with his wife, to visit and minister to residents at 
Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home. This continued for over twenty years until his wife’s passing who was at 
that time a Stoddard resident. Rev. Cabell continued his service of leading Bible Study and Church Services 
before also becoming a resident at Stoddard. He was greatly known for his Christian values, compassion 
and prayers that he extended to residents and staff throughout the day. 
 
Their dedication and services throughout the years have been a significant contribution in the growth and 
vitality of Stoddard’s mission. They were greatly appreciated and will be greatly missed.  

Mr. Janeiro Padgett 
May 6, 1963 - February 17, 2020 

Mrs. Gayle Jackson 
August 10, 1955 - February 20, 2020 

Elder Reginald Cabell 
October 31, 1933 - March 8 2020 

 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHTS 

Dr. Sharon Lewis, Senior Deputy Director of the Health Regulation 
and Licensing Administration at the D.C. Department of Health was 
the honoree of the 40th Annual Salute to the Black Nurse of the Year 
and Scholarship Luncheon. The event was held on Saturday, March 
7, 2020 at Martin’s  Crosswinds in Greenbelt, Maryland. 
 
Pictured left: Mr. Steve Nash, President and CEO, SBHF;  Ms. 
Sharline Everett, Administrative Liaison, SBGC; Dr. Rosalind Wright, 
Administrator, Marigold; Dr. Sharon Lewis and Mrs. Remy Johnson, 
Administrator, SBNH. 

The team at SBGC works around the clock  to help fight  
the Covid-19 pandemic.  

Mr. Knowledge Shabazz, Director of Therapeutic Activities at 
Stoddard Baptist Global Care, and his wife celebrated 35 years 
of marriage on March 6, 2020. They enjoyed this anniversary 
celebration at the Silver Spring Civic Center. 



Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

MARIGOLD HIGHLIGHT 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

The Residents at Marigold Welcomed the Use of Mask Requirement 
 
On April 14, 2020, as a result of the Coronavirus Pandemic (COVID-19), D.C. Health implemented a cloth 
face covering for residents when individuals entered their room, or if the resident leaves their room for  
essential purposes. 
 
Recognizing that residents on occasion do not want to follow certain policies and regulations, I, “gingerly” 
walked to one of our residents with several masks to see what his reaction would be to wearing one.  He 
stated: “I was wondering when I was going to get one”.  The residents welcomed the concept of wearing 
cloth face coverings (masks).  The pictures reflect the difference in types and colors of masks that the  
residents requested, as they were provided several options.    

 
Respectfully submitted by 

Dr. Rosalind Wright, RN-BC, Executive Director/Administrator 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Board’s Corner 

Rev. Dr. Kendrick E. Curry, Board Member, Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home, appeared on 
Channel 4 News on Saturday, March 21, 2020 to discuss needed measures during this time. 

The following Board Members celebrated their birthday during the first quarter of 2020: 

Rev. Rodney Ruffin 
January 18th  

Mrs. Carolyn Bowden 
March 18th 

Mrs. Melanie Benton-Gobourne 
January 28th  

Rev. Dr. Kendrick Curry 
February 21st 

Mrs. Muriel Wade 
February 4th  

Mr. Anthony Hood 
February 25th 

Rev. Amaziah Harper 
February 14th 

Rev. Donald Sadler 
March 29th 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjqkdvtzrThAhVKtlkKHU60DuYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fcreativemarket.com%2FDigitalDownloadShop%2F1481798-12-Decorative-Vintage-Text-Dividers&psig=AOvVaw1NLD5XNK
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjqkdvtzrThAhVKtlkKHU60DuYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fcreativemarket.com%2FDigitalDownloadShop%2F1481798-12-Decorative-Vintage-Text-Dividers&psig=AOvVaw1NLD5XNK


The CECA Foundation was established to celebrate caregiver excellence, and promote quality patient care 
by providing healthcare institutions with the funding, tools and best practices to recognize their outstanding 
caregivers. Stoddard is honored to have the CECA Foundation as a partner in our mission. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

February - Kelfala Sesay 
Certified Nursing Assistant 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

January - Elsida Thullen 
Admissions Coordinator 

March - TaLisha Arneaud 
Director of Admissions 

SBNH CECA Award Winners - January, February and March 2020 HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE cont. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Residents enjoyed a “Mardi 
Gras” Celebration with 
music, fun trivia, lots of 

laughs and lots of fun. Our 
residents love our parties! 

Universal Church visits every Friday. 
Sometimes they do a bible study and 

sometimes they pray for our residents. 
This time, they played music and danced 

for the residents along with our staff.  

Bingo with Zeta Phi Beta 
Members of Zeta Phi Beta visit the facility every 
third Saturday to play bingo with the residents. 
It is a fun time of games, food and fellowship.  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shutterstock.com%2Fimage-vector%2Fvector-set-ornate-borders-vignettes-victorian-270026915&psig=AOvVaw1s1c7U3BAb-C5Zg2mBEPjS&ust=1585775514773000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCNjsgKbQxegCFQAAA
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shutterstock.com%2Fimage-vector%2Fvector-set-ornate-borders-vignettes-victorian-270026915&psig=AOvVaw1s1c7U3BAb-C5Zg2mBEPjS&ust=1585775514773000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCNjsgKbQxegCFQAAA


“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE 

A “Men’s Club Gathering” 
was held on January 22nd. Mr. 
Dennis Olaniyi, Administrator, 

met with the men in our  
facility to discuss whatever the 

men wanted to talk about. 
Light refreshments were 

served. 

Valentine’s Day Party 
Ms. Young (left) and Ms. Jones (right) had a blast!!! 

SBGC CECA Award Winners - January, February and March 2020 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

March - Mr. Christian  Hudson 
Lead Housekeeper 

January - Ms. Petronila Ukeoma 
Certified Nursing Assistant, Unit 3 Blue 

February - Ms. Sarah Coleman 
Admissions Coordinator 



“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME 

Residents enjoy a Valentine’s Day Concert with performance by jazz quartet.  

Residents and staff celebrate “Fat Tuesday” at the Mardi Gras Party.  

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME cont. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

The Black Professional Network host a “Spades Tournament” for the residents.  

Residents enjoy refreshments during the Black History “Looking at You” Program. 


